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In 2012, the pandemic that the world had been anticipating for years finally
hit. Unlike 2009’s H1N1, this new influenza strain — originating from wild
geese — was extremely virulent and deadly. Even the most pandemic-prepared
nations were quickly overwhelmed when the virus streaked around the world,
infecting nearly 20 percent of the global population and killing 8 million in
just seven months, the majority of them healthy young adults. The pandemic
also had a deadly effect on economies: international mobility of both people
and goods screeched to a halt, debilitating industries like tourism and
breaking global supply chains. Even locally, normally bustling shops and
office buildings sat empty for months, devoid of both employees and
customers.

The pandemic blanketed the planet — though disproportionate numbers died in
Africa, Southeast Asia, and Central America, where the virus spread like
wildfire in the absence of official containment protocols. But even in
developed countries, containment was a challenge. The United States’s initial
policy of “strongly discouraging” citizens from flying proved deadly in its
leniency, accelerating the spread of the virus not just within the U.S. but
across borders. However, a few countries did fare better — China in
particular. The Chinese government’s quick imposition and enforcement of
mandatory quarantine for all citizens, as well as its instant and near-
hermetic sealing off of all borders, saved millions of lives, stopping the
spread of the virus far earlier than in other countries and enabling a
swifter post- pandemic recovery.

China’s government was not the only one that took extreme measures to protect
its citizens from risk and exposure. During the pandemic, national leaders
around the world flexed their authority and imposed airtight rules and
restrictions, from the mandatory wearing of face masks to body-temperature
checks at the entries to communal spaces like train stations and
supermarkets. Even after the pandemic faded, this more authoritarian control
and oversight of citizens and their activities stuck and even intensified. In



order to protect themselves from the spread of increasingly global problems —
from pandemics and transnational terrorism to environmental crises and rising
poverty — leaders around the world took a firmer grip on power.

At first, the notion of a more controlled world gained wide acceptance and
approval. Citizens willingly gave up some of their sovereignty — and their
privacy — to more paternalistic states in exchange for greater safety and
stability. Citizens were more tolerant, and even eager, for top-down
direction and oversight, and national leaders had more latitude to impose
order in the ways they saw fit. In developed countries, this heightened
oversight took many forms: biometric IDs for all citizens, for example, and
tighter regulation of key industries whose stability was deemed vital to
national interests. In many developed countries, enforced cooperation with a
suite of new regulations and agreements slowly but steadily restored both
order and, importantly, economic growth.

Across the developing world, however, the story was different — and much more
variable. Top-down authority took different forms in different countries,
hinging largely on the capacity, caliber, and intentions of their leaders. In
countries with strong and thoughtful leaders, citizens’ overall economic
status and quality of life increased. In India, for example, air quality
drastically improved after 2016, when the government outlawed high- emitting
vehicles. In Ghana, the introduction of ambitious government programs to
improve basic infrastructure and ensure the availability of clean water for
all her people led to a sharp decline in water-borne diseases. But more
authoritarian leadership worked less well — and in some cases tragically — in
countries run by irresponsible elites who used their increased power to
pursue their own interests at the expense of their citizens.

There were other downsides, as the rise of virulent nationalism created new
hazards: spectators at the 2018 World Cup, for example, wore bulletproof
vests that sported a patch of their national flag. Strong technology
regulations stifled innovation, kept costs high, and curbed adoption. In the
developing world, access to “approved” technologies increased but beyond that
remained limited: the locus of technology innovation was largely in the
developed world, leaving many developing countries on the receiving end of
technologies that others consider “best” for them. Some governments found
this patronizing and refused to distribute computers and other technologies
that they scoffed at as “second hand.” Meanwhile, developing countries with
more resources and better capacity began to innovate internally to fill these
gaps on their own.

Meanwhile, in the developed world, the presence of so many top-down rules and
norms greatly inhibited entrepreneurial activity. Scientists and innovators
were often told by governments what research lines to pursue and were guided
mostly toward projects that would make money (e.g., market-driven product
development) or were “sure bets” (e.g., fundamental research), leaving more
risky or innovative research areas largely untapped. Well-off countries and
monopolistic companies with big research and development budgets still made
significant advances, but the IP behind their breakthroughs remained locked
behind strict national or corporate protection. Russia and India imposed
stringent domestic standards for supervising and certifying encryption-



related products and their suppliers — a category that in reality meant all
IT innovations. The U.S. and EU struck back with retaliatory national
standards, throwing a wrench in the development and diffusion of technology
globally.

Especially in the developing world, acting in one’s national self-interest
often meant seeking practical alliances that fit with those interests —
whether it was gaining access to needed resources or banding together in
order to achieve economic growth. In South America and Africa, regional and
sub-regional alliances became more structured. Kenya doubled its trade with
southern and eastern Africa, as new partnerships grew within the continent.
China’s investment in Africa expanded as the bargain of new jobs and
infrastructure in exchange for access to key minerals or food exports proved
agreeable to many governments. Cross-border ties proliferated in the form of
official security aid. While the deployment of foreign security teams was
welcomed in some of the most dire failed states, one-size-fits-all solutions
yielded few positive results.

By 2025, people seemed to be growing weary of so much top-down control and
letting leaders and authorities make choices for them. Wherever national
interests clashed with individual interests, there was conflict. Sporadic
pushback became increasingly organized and coordinated, as disaffected youth
and people who had seen their status and opportunities slip away — largely in
developing countries — incited civil unrest. In 2026, protestors in Nigeria
brought down the government, fed up with the entrenched cronyism and
corruption. Even those who liked the greater stability and predictability of
this world began to grow uncomfortable and constrained by so many tight rules
and by the strictness of national boundaries. The feeling lingered that
sooner or later, something would inevitably upset the neat order that the
world’s governments had worked so hard to establish. •
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Numbers As Economy Collapses

Dr. Rashid Buttar exposes the Covid pandemic as a moneymaking scam.

Patent from Microsoft: Body Activity
Data Cryptocurrency System

Human body activity associated with a task provided to a user may be used in
a mining process of a cryptocurrency system. A server may provide a task to a
device of a user which is communicatively coupled to the server. A sensor
communicatively coupled to or comprised in the device of the user may sense
body activity of the user. Body activity data may be generated based on the
sensed body activity of the user. The cryptocurrency system communicatively
coupled to the device of the user may verify if the body activity data
satisfies one or more conditions set by the cryptocurrency system, and award
cryptocurrency to the user whose body activity data is verified.[/caption]

This is a patent filed on March 26, 2020 from Microsoft, patent
WO/2020/060606. Note the three sixes in the patent number. If you don’t
believe it, please check out what it says on the World Intellectual Property
Organization (WIPO) website!
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Quoted from WIPO:
“What is WIPO? WIPO is the global forum for intellectual property (IP)
services, policy, information and cooperation. We are a self-funding agency
of the United Nations, with 193 member states. Our mission is to lead the
development of a balanced and effective international IP system that enables
innovation and creativity for the benefit of all. Our mandate, governing
bodies and procedures are set out in the WIPO Convention, which established
WIPO in 1967.”

So what this all mean? Please tell me what you think in the comments below.

Vatican Interference in U.S.
Presidential Elections?

The Roman whore that
rides the Beast.

The story below is from one of the suppressed books by the Jesuit Order, The
Enemies of America Unmasked by J. Wayne Laurens. It was published in
Philadelphia by G. D. Miller in 1855. If you know anything about the power of
the Roman Catholic Church and its army known as the Jesuit Order, I think you
should find it believable, or at the very least, quite interesting. I sure
do. I was raised in the Catholic Church.

An American gentleman was passenger on board a merchant ship, bound from
London to Rio de Janeiro. There were among the passengers Englishmen,
Germans, Frenchmen, Spaniards, and Portuguese; but the person we refer to was
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the only American. Between himself and the English gentlemen, there were
frequent discussions about politics, to which such of the other passengers,
as could speak English, would listen, sometimes taking a part. Of course, our
American was a great friend to the institutions of his own country; and
defended republican forms of government, freedom of the speech and of the
press, the vote by ballot, and all the other elements of popular sovereignty
through thick and thin. Assailed on every side, he found his office of
champion of freedom no sinecure. (Editor’s note: If “sinecure” means a
position the requires little or no work, “no sinecure” must mean a lot of
work!) Every calm morning and every pleasant evening witnessed a new
controversy on the deck or in the cabin; but he manfully held his ground
against a host of adversaries; and being fluent in speech, strong in
argument, skilled in logic, and full of lively and sarcastic humor, he
generally came out of the debate with honor, taking care always to terminate
the action at precisely the right moment, and to quit the field with flying
colors.

Among the persons who listened with the greatest attention to these debates,
was a lean bilious looking old Frenchman, who always took care to be present,
and who showed by his look and matter, that he was deeply interested in
politics, although he never by any chance uttered an opinion or made a remark
on political subjects, in the general circle of the passengers.

In point of fact, this man was a Roman Catholic priest, a Jesuit of high
standing, who was going to some station in South America, in obedience to an
order from his superior. He was a cosmopolite indeed. Though not much past
the middle point of life, he was rather aged in appearance, in consequence of
the great variety and extent of the missions which he had performed in all
quarters of the world, and in every kind of climate. From Canada to Calcutta;
from the breezy heights of the Andes to the unwholesome marshes of Java, by
sea and by land, in season and out of season, this man had journeyed on the
secret errands of his Order. Speaking fluently a dozen different languages,
and possessing the most perfect power of dissimulation, as well as the most
thorough devotedness to the Church, and those carefully trained habits of
obedience, which are so essential to the character of an able and faithful
Jesuit, he had at length become one of the most accomplished men of his age.

As he listened to the conversation of the American passenger, he could not
help noticing that he was gradually making converts to republican views. Many
of these passengers, he observed, sought private interviews with the
American; and by careful eavesdropping, he ascertained that their object was
to ask questions about his country, and gain information respecting the
actual working of the American attempt at self-government. When the passage
was nearly over, the Frenchman happening to be alone with the American, in a
retired part of the deck, where their conversation could not be overheard,
commenced a quiet chat with him. Addressing him in English, which he spoke
with ease and precision, he thanked him for apparent cordiality, for the
entertainment he had derived from his conversation or rather eloquent
haranguing to the other passengers, during the voyage. He professed to have
enjoyed their debates very greatly; and gave the American due credit for his
wit, his logic, he humor, his address, and his unbounded good nature.



The American was much pleased at his compliments; for he had conceived a
great respect for this silent and attentive auditor; and, in fact, had, in
his own secret mind, set him down as a hopeful convert to Americanism; he
thanked him, therefore, with much feeling, for his good opinion; at the same
time disclaiming any merit, for success in defending a truth so self-evident,
as that which is expressed in these few words – that a nation ought to govern
itself, and that by the popular vote of its own citizens.

“This,” said the Jesuit, with a quiet smile, “you suppose to be the system of
your own country?”

“I do not suppose it,” said the American, “I know it.”

“Now,” said the Jesuit, “listen to me a few moments and I will tell you what
I know. Your president is elected by the conclave of cardinals at Rome, the
same who elect the Pope. Your people nominate the candidates. Our
confidential agents select from the number, the one whom they believe to be
the most favorable to the interests of the Church. His name with those of the
other candidates is reported to the cardinals and the Pope. When their
decision is announced to the confidential friends of the pope and the
cardinals, in the United States, they send forth their order through the
priests; and the whole Roman Catholic vote is thrown for the candidate who is
favored by the Church. He of course is always elected. Your parties are so
equally divided on politics, that this Roman Catholic vote, which is cast on
purely religious considerations, is always sufficient to turn the scale.”

The American looked rather blank at this announcement. He was quite taken
aback. Especially was he staggered by the recollection that the candidate for
the presidency, who was sustained by the Irish and German votes, was
generally successful. He courteously thanked the Jesuit for the valuable
information which he had communicated; and during the short remainder of the
voyage, he abstained from talking politics and give himself up to reflection.
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